
        NCR WATCH DESK 
SUNRISE BRIEF, MAY 30, 2020 

 

 UNCLASSIFIED 

I. WEATHER 
 
• Today: Mostly Sunny. High 83°. Low 58°.  
 

 
 
II. DEVELOPMENTS OF NOTE 
 
• District of Columbia: All southbound lanes of 

I-395/3rd Street Tunnel at New York Avenue 
NW were closed last night due to a vehicle 
collision. Four patients were examined for 
injuries, with two requiring advanced life 
support care. All travel lanes are now open.  
 

 
Firefighters responded to a vehicle collision with injuries on 

southbound I-395 (Source: DC Fire & EMS) 
 

• Charles County: Approximately 67 firefighters 
were on scene of a structure fire yesterday on 
Mitchell Road in La Plata. No injuries were 
reported.  

 

• Loudoun County: The Sheriff’s Office is 
alerting residents of Technology Support 
Scammers, who request pay for technical 
support services for computers or cell phones 
through pop-up warnings or text messages 
while pretending to be from reputable 
companies such as Microsoft, Apple or Google. 
 

III. COVID-19 (CORONAVIRUS) 
 
• National Capital Region: There are 61,709 

COVID-19 cases and 2,425 fatalities reported 
in the NCR. DC, MD, VA 
 

• District of Columbia: Effective Monday, June 
1, the speed limit on local roads will be lowered 
to 20 MPH as the District reimagines the use of 
public space to support restaurants, retail, and 
recreation. 

 
• City of Frederick & Frederick County: 

Starting Monday, June 1, testing operations will 
relocate from the Toll House location to 
Frederick Health Village. Testing will no longer 
be conducted at the Toll House location after 
May 31. 

 
• Montgomery County: The “Shared Streets” 

program was launched to support safe, outdoor 
activity and speed economic recovery as the 
county enters Phase One. 

 
• Prince George’s County: All scheduled 

summer events are cancelled due to COVID-
19. 

 
• Arlington County: Residents can now report 

non-compliance of social distancing practices 
in public places. The form is an alternative to 
calling the county’s non-emergency number of 
the COVID-19 information line.  

 
• Loudoun County:  Free drive-thru testing for 

all ages at the Philip A. Bolen Memorial Park in 
Leesburg Monday, June 1 at 10AM.  No 
appointment is necessary, and individuals do 
not have to exhibit COVID-19 symptoms in 
order to be tested. 
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